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that needed to happen was for Charmine to touch the kettle. 

As she was occupied with her books for so long, the thirsty Charmine held the 
mug and walked to the pantry 

with the book at hand. 

Immersed in her book, Charmine failed to notice another person was in her 
villa as she grabbed the kettle 

and poured herself a cup of water. 1 

She headed back to the sofa and continued reading when seconds passed, 
and suddenly, the words became 

blurry and her thoughts turned convoluted. 

It was as if the world spun as Charmine felt herself heating up and growing 
dizzy. 

Something was wrong… This feeling was not right! 

She quickly put down the medical books and attempted to pick up her phone 
at the coffee table, ready to call 

someone, but her phone was taken away just as she rose from the sofa. 

Charmine looked up and noticed…that standing in front of the coffee table 
was Julian! 

“Why… Why are you here…?!” 

“Charmine, I came here to accompany you.” Julian forced shut her phone and 

tossed it to a corner far away. 

He walked toward her as he spoke, “Anthony is already engaged to Waverly. 



He’s been playing you since the start! Can’t you see that? I’m the only man 

who’s willing to marry you and grow old with you. You’ve been throwing your 

tantrum for long enough, and it’s time to give in.” 4 

As he spoke, he sat by her side, reaching out to hold her hand. 

Charmine got up and wanted to flinch, but her body was growing soft. 

Not only was she growing limp, but her vision grew blurry as well. The face in 

front of her seemed to be changing… 

The man sitting on the sofa was no longer Julian; it looked like Anthony 

instead… 

Charmine shook her head and tried her best to calm down. 

It was an induced hallucination! Whatever drug it was, it could make one 

hallucinate! 

Charmine bit her lips forcefully. The sharp pain brought some sense into her. 

Seeing that Julian’s hand was about to caress her body, strength that came 
from 

out of nowhere surged as Charmine aggressively kicked Julian’s waist. 2 

Julian fell to the ground, startled at the sudden impact as his bones almost 

cracked from the fall. 1 

He glared at Charmine, fuming. “Charmine, what are you still thinking at this 

point? Do you still want Anthony? He’s already living with another woman, he 

doesn’t want you, yet you’re still waiting for him?” 

“That’s none of your business!” Charmine spat out her reply with great 
difficulty 



as she grew dizzier. 

The needles… She must get the needles… She could save herself with the 

needles! 

Listlessly, she looked around and spotted the pack of needles on top of the 

coffee table incredibly close to her, just two meters away. 

However, in this situation, they were out of reach! 

In her head, there were too many messed-up images. 

Something might happen if she did nothing about it! 

She pinched her thigh sharply, using her remaining rationality to launch over 
to the table. 

However, Julian already stood up from the floor and caught Charmine’s wrist. 
He tossed her back to the sofa. 

“Don’t try to fight back, Charmine! You’re destined to be mine. Time to get 
back to the start and continue to be 

together. I won’t let you down, and I won’t get engaged to another woman. Be 
with me-l won’t mistreat you,” 

spoke Julian as he removed his tie. 1 

The impact from being thrown to the sofa caused Charmine to teether awfully 
as her consciousness grew 

blurrier. 

She could vaguely see a man in front of her. His figure was tall and big, 
dressed in a suit. 

Was… Was it… Anthony…? 

“Anthony…” 
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gazed at Charmine’s behavior as his thin lips curled up with satisfaction. 

Wait… Did she just call out Anthony’s name? 

Anthony was already engaged to Waverly, yet she still wanted him? 

Julian was furious at the thought. 

“You were all over me back then, Charmine, circling me every day! Don’t you 
remember now? It seems like I 

have to bring back your memories!” 1 

Charmine gritted her teeth to resist. The one hint of rationality left in her was 
reminding her that this was not 

Anthony’s voice. This was not Anthony’s scent… 

No… Julian must not touch her…! 

Charmine vehemently thrashed about as she clawed blindly. 

Her long, rectangular, sharp nails managed to scratch Julian’s arm, instantly 
drawing out some long 

bloodstains. 

Julian’s eyes went blood-red. Charmine in the past would not hurt him, yet she 
drew blood from him at that 

moment? 

How much did she hate him? How much did she resist him? 

His large hand caught Charmine’s wrist as he glared coldly. “Charmine, 
Anthony 

doesn’t want you anymore. You want to stay chaste for him? 

You’d rather be a secretive third-wheeler than to be with me?” 

“Let… Let go…!” 



The more she struggled, the more angered Julian was. 

“Stop struggling-you’re mine today. Nobody will save you, and Anthony 
doesn’t 

want you… He’s dumped you! I’m the only person who doesn’t look down on 
you 

in this world, and only I am willing to marry you! This is your blessing!” 1 

With that said, he lowered his head when out of the blue… 

Ding! 

A loud ring was heard as the tunnel in front was opened. 

Julian looked up to see Anthony walking out of the tunnel, one step at a time, 
as 

an ominous aura emanated from him. 1 

He frowned. Tunnel… Charmine’s house had a tunnel?! 

Wait, were Anthony and Waverly not engaged already? Why would he appear 
at 

Charmine’s tunnel? Why would he come? 

Anthony’s glare turned deadly as his gait depicted a man who rose from hell. 
He 

marched over and lifted his long leg. 

Thump! 

He fiercely kicked Julian’s chest. 

“Argh!” 

Julian cried out in pain, as he instantly fell off the sofa. 

He felt a sharp pain on his ribs as his face contorted in pain with sweat 
dripping 



from his forehead rapidly. 

This painful sensation… His ribs were broken. 1 

Anthony cracked and broke his ribs! 

Anthony saw Charmine on the sofa with her clothes in disarray, and a 
murderous aura aroused from within 

his eyes. 

He marched over and landed yet another kick on him. 

“Argh!” 

Julian was kicked and flew a few meters away. The left side of his ribs was 
broken! 

That was not enough for Anthony. Far from enough. He wanted to kill Julian, 
but… 

“Mmh…” 

Charmine moaned in pain on the sofa. 

Anthony instantly rushed over and removed his jacket, wrapping it around 
Charmine’s being. 

He carried Charmine in his arms and walked into the room as he took out his 
phone with one hand and 

phoned Luke. “Toss Julian out. Destroy him!’ 
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word ‘destroy was forcefully articulated. 

Julian’s pupils dilated when he heard it. 

Destroy? 

Anthony wanted to destroy him? 



Still reeling in Anthony’s order, Luke and two other bodyguards came in from 
the tunnel quickly and dragged 

Julian toward it. 

It was as if Julian knew they would do something to him as he cried out,” You 
can’t do this to me, Anthony 

Bailey! You’re engaged to another woman! What rights do you have to 
intervene in my business! Charmine 

and I are a couple! We used to-“ 

Luke’s eyelids shot wide open when he heard Julian’s words. 

Julian was so daring to have said such things! Even Anthony did not dare 
touch his woman, yet this man had 

the courage to! 

Heck, forget about touching her. Julian even said such horridly implicative 

things! 

When they arrived at the tunnel, Luke raised his leg, and… 

“Aaargh!” 

A cry as if coming from the slaughterhouse resonated to the roof of the villa, 
and 

it sounded guttural, horrifyingly daunting. 

Julian was utterly destroyed! 

Meanwhile, inside the bedroom… 

Anthony placed Charmine on the bed. He took out his phone ready to phone 

Nial when Charmine suddenly tugged at his hand with force. 

Anthony jolted at the sudden force and fell. 



Charmine met his eyes. “You’re finally here…” 

Anthony frowned. He was ‘finally here’? 

Had she waited for him? 

He lifted her head by her chin and asked, “Charmine, do you know who I am?” 

“Anthony… You’re Anthony…” 
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The sky was bright by the time Charmine woke up. 

As if realizing something, she shot up. 

She saw Anthony laying by her side, sleeping soundly. His shirt was messy 
with 

a few buttons torn open. 

Wait a minute… 

Sensing movement, Anthony opened his eyes and saw Charmine covering 
herself with the blanket. She 

looked anxious. 

He raised an eyebrow at her. “Now you’re scared?” 

Charmine’s face heated up. Scared… She was scared… 

Noticing the clothes on the floor, Charmine asked cautiously, “Last night, 
you…” 

“What?” said Anthony as he reclined on the pillow languidly. 

His tone made Charmine’s heart skip half a beat. 

Did that genuinely happen, then? 



She could not help getting angry, “How could you do this? Why didn’t you get 
me a doctor, or throw me in the 

bathtub or something?!” 

Sure, they were husband-and-wife legally, but she was not mentally prepared 
yet 
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Anthony remained elegant, his thin lips curling up as he did. “I was going to 
call Nial, but before I can take out 

my phone, you-“ 

“Alright, stop talking!” Charmine cut him short. She did not want to hear even 
one word about it. 

Although she did not know if this was true, Charmine had so many images in 
her head. She turned around 

and wanted to put on clothes, but Anthony caught her hand and asked, 
“What? Are you regretting it?” 

His voice was low and displeased. 

Charmine’s body halted. Regret? 

Of course not! 

Charmine would have been scarred last night had Anthony not come in time. 
She would have to live with 

such a traumatic experience forever. 

He came at the right time. 

However… 

“It’s just happening too soon.” 

Anthony pulled her back into his arms. 

“Don’t worry, we did nothing.” 



Charmine frowned. 

“W—What?” 

Anthony’s lips curled up. “Have you forgotten what happened in the 

hospital? I returned the favor.” 1 

Face flushed red, Charmine punched Anthony’s chest. 

Anthony caught her tiny fist, his voice deeper than usual as he spoke,” 

Charmine, when are we getting married?” 

“Huh?” Charmine was dumbfounded. 

The change of topic was too quick! 

Anthony lowered his head and huskily spoke into her ear, “I can’t wait for us to 

get married.” 

She pulled away, trying to keep a distance from him. “Let’s talk about this 
when Momo recovers.” 

Anthony frowned. Again with Chris, ruining the fun. 

He wanted to punch him so badly, but alas, Chris was his son, and he had to 
care for him. 

It was strange thinking back at it. Chris came from Annabel, but he had an 
unusually close bond with him. 

Ever since picking him up, he wanted to give him the world. 

As for Annabel, he still had no feelings for her-not ever. 

At that moment, the clicking sound of footsteps were heard outside the door. 

It was followed by rapid knockings. 

“Mr. Bailey, Ms. Jordan, are you two in?” 1 



It was Waverly’s voice. 
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Waverly actually came to their room? 

Charmine instantly left Anthony’s arms and got up to look for her clothes, but 
she stiffened just as she walked 

to the wardrobe. 

She was in her lingerie, and she got out of the bed just like that… 

She looked back and, as expected, Anthony was indeed checking her out. 1 

“Shut your eyes!” she half-yelled, half-whispered. 

Anthony’s lips curled up, though he eventually turned away from her. 

Charmine then continued to look for her outfit, wanting to find an outfit that 
could cover her thoroughly, but a 

thought then occurred and her brows furrowed. 

Julian was near bankruptcy, but what he used on her last night was incredibly 

high-tech. It would have cost at least a few million. 

How could Julian afford such a costly substance? 

Furthermore, since the Baileys wrecked Julian, he could not have gotten the 

drug had it not been for a third person helping him. 

Who else would it be other than Max? She wondered if Waverly was 
involved… 

Charmine originally chose a more conservative outfit, but she chose a red 
silky 

night robe in the end. Putting on the robe and tying the ribbon, she then 
walked 

to the door. 1 



Dignified, Waverly stood outside the door as it opened, and she was instantly 

greeted with the sight of Charmine dressed in a red nightgown. 

Her eyelids jumped slightly. “Charmine, you two…” 

“Don’t worry, I got trapped last night. Anthony had to help me, so we had no 

choice but to…” Charmine curled up her red lips into a smile as she paused. 

‘To be honest, we should thank the person who trapped me last night. This 

person brought us closer than ever.” 1 

Waverly’s face turned slightly green. 

They helped to bring them closer! 

However, after a moment, she acted as if she was not interested. She looked 

away from Charmine. “Congratulations to you both. However, I came for an 

important matter. Grandma Bailey phoned earlier, asking Mr. Bailey and I to 
go 

home for lunch. The family is waiting, and Mr. Bailey should leave with me.” 

Her tone was formal, showing no hint of any emotion. 

Charmine could feel, however, that she implied, ‘However loving you two are, 
he still has to leave with me 

during the day!’ 1 

Charmine paid no heed to that as her red lips curled up into an alluring smile. 
She looked at Anthony who 

was in bed. “Anthony, you should go. Can you get down? Or do you want to 
spend some time with me first?” 

2 



Anthony changed into an even more comfortable position in bed as he said to 
Waverly, “You go on ahead-ril 

get there soon.” 1 

He was basically implying he wanted to be with Charmine and spend more 
time with her. 

Waverly gritted her teeth and reminded him, “Hurry. Let’s not raise suspicion.” 

With that, she turned and left. 

Charmine followed behind her to walk her away. When they arrived at the 
corridor, Charmine suddenly 

stopped Waverly from moving ahead. 

Waverly frowned and asked, “Ms. Jordan, may I help you? 
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Waverly’s posture was still strangely formal, elegant, and regal. 

Charmine stared at her and coldly declared, “I know you guys are involved 
with the whole shenanigan about 

Julian. You guys even set up the love noodles from yesterday morning. I have 
one word for you: Know your 

place. You’re just a doctor that we hired, and I hope you don’t have thoughts 
that you shouldn’t be having.” 

Waverly frowned. “Charmine, how can you speak to me like this? Do you 
know how many people in the world 

are queuing for my help for as long as ten years?” 

“So what? If you’re unhappy, you may leave now. Annabel will be fine without 
you,” attested Charmine. 

She showed no hint of gentleness in her voice; she was not giving in. 

Charmine always felt that Waverly was more than what she portrayed herself. 
1 



Waverly had never been treated like this before. Who would not treat her with 
respect? 

She calmed her mind. “I won’t see things like you do. I’m a doctor. After 
treating Annabel, I’ll leave on my own 

accord.” 1 

“Really? Then I hope you’ll do as you’ve said. If you or your brother try 
anything funny, you’ll be dealing with 

me.” Charmine glared at her before turning to leave. 

How was Waverly able to stay being Annabel’s doctor and endured the words 

they said if nothing else anchored her to the position? 

Something else made her stay, and that ‘something’ fueled her determination. 

Waverly’s target seemed to be Anthony, according to the development of 
things. 

Even if Waverly was able to treat Annabel, Charmine would not show her any 

respect. 

With that in mind, she walked back to the room and acted as if she was 
worried. 

“Now that you spend so much time with Waverly, what if you fall in love with 

her?” 

Anthony frowned. Charmine asking him such a question out of the blue meant 

she was playing mind games. 

He went along with her, his thin lips curled up lovingly. “Don’t worry, she’s 
ugly. 

She’s not even one-tenth of you!” 1 

Waverly jolted as she walked down the corridor, and her fists clenched 



instinctively. 1 

It was bad enough Charmine agitated her, but even Anthony said such things 

about her? 

She was not as beautiful as Charmine? 

She spent one whole month on her face so that… 6 

A glint of anger flashed in her eyes. She marched away to the tunnel, walking 

back to the other villa. 

Chris was getting ready to school when he saw Waverly. “Hey you, why’s your 

face so dark?” he gasped in shock. “Did you not sleep well last night? Why do 

you seem ten years older?” 2 

Ten years older? 

However well Waverly’s temper was, she was genuinely angry the moment 
she 

heard him! 

Anthony called her ugly and that she was not one-tenth as beautiful as 

Charmine, and this boy called her old?! 1 

Was she really that ugly? 

Instantly, she marched into her bedroom and gazed at her reflection at the 
mirror, noting how utterly flawless 

it was. 

Her facial features were beautiful and prepossessing with a hint of foreign 
exquisiteness. 

She calmed down instantly, though her hands clenched tightly. 



Her face was undoubtedly beautiful. Very beautiful. It was worth all the pain 
she had endured. 1 

Anthony, Chris, and Charmine… This family of three was intentionally hurting 
her! 

Recalling what happened just moments ago, she brought out her phone and 
phoned Max. “Was it you that 

set Julian up last night?” 1 

‘Yes. I wanted to destroy Charmine, and I wanted her to leave Anthony fast, 
but I didn’t expect Anthony to 

come rushing!” Max did not hold back his anger, evident in his hostility-filled 
words. 

Waverly’s face instantly straightened. “Do you know what you’ve done? 
They’ve never slept before, but last 

night, they…” 

Max, who was on the other side of the phone, smashed his fist onto the table. 

Damn it! Not only did he fail, but he even hastened their romance? The bitter 
taste felt like eating a fly! 
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Waverly realized that her tone was quite harsh, thus she gently coaxed, “I 
wasn’t blaming you, I was just 

worried. I know you don’t like Charmine, but now that Charmine and Anthony 
have slept together, and if she 

conceived Anthony’s child, Charmine will-“ 

“She won’t, don’t worry. I’ve made a mistake, but it won’t repeat. I’ll make 
Charmine leave Anthony soon!” 

Max’s tone was full of anger and hatred. 

Waverly halted. “Brother, don’t wear yourself out,” she reminded him with her 
gentle voice. “Don’t hurt 



yourself. It’s their matter, and honestly, we don’t-“ 

“I know what to do. You do your doctor thing, just treat your patient. I’ll work 
the rest out for you.” With that 

said, Max hung up. 

Max had no power within Burlington ever since Charmine took his Jordown 
Group. All usable lands were 

bought for the Hundred Birds Project. At this rate, Charmine would only 
progress, and Waverly’s relationship 

with Anthony would go nowhere… 

As if thinking of something, he took out his phone and called someone. 1 

“Have you been looking for a job lately? I’ve things for you to do, with a ten 

million bucks reward on it.” 

‘Ten million bucks? Really!?” 

The woman sounded extremely delighted on the other end of the call as if she 

had not heard such a huge amount for a long time. 1 

Max smirked. “Yes, I’ll pay you a million deposit first. If you succeed, the 

remaining nine million will be transferred to you instantly.” 

“Okay!” 

Meanwhile, in the villa… 

After Waverly had left, Charmine’s eyelids fluttered as if something bad was 

about to happen. 

Seeing that she was standing in front of the door, Anthony sat up and asked, 

‘What? Did you fight? If you really don’t like her, we can-“ 



“No, it’s nothing…” Charmine snapped out from her thoughts and rubbed her 

eyes. “I’m just tired from last night. Wake up-hurry. Waverly is waiting for you 
at 

the Bailey Mansion,” she spoke as she found him an outfit set and handed it 
to 

him. 

Anthony took up the steel plate by the side. “Please help me put this on, my 

lady.” 

Charmine had no choice but to walk over. 

While it was soft steel, it was very thick like the fingernails and looked rather 

heavy. Since Anthony had worn it often, the steel plate left an obvious red-line 

bruise. 

“Don’t wear this,” replied Charmine, “I trust you.” 1 

‘Trust me. I’ll keep my distance from other women for you. Furthermore, it’s 
not 

just because of you.” His body had always refused the touch of another 
woman. 

Whenever a woman got close to him, he would instinctively want to make the 

woman go away. 1 

Without this steel plate, he might push Waverly away by instinct should she 
get close to him. 1 

Charmine frowned. Anthony’s body was oddly unique. 

She remembered how he slept with Annabel five years ago, and that literally 
meant Charmine was not his 



one and only… Of course, Charmine also recalled how innocent Annabel was, 
and she did not hold it against 

her then. 1 

With that, she took out the steel plate and helped Anthony to put it on. 

At that moment… 

Ring! Ring! 

The phone rang suddenly-it was Adam calling. 

Answering the phone, Charmine was greeted with an anxious Adam blurting, 
“Charmine, are you available 

today? Something happened with the properties 
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Charmine frowned. “What is it?” she asked suspiciously. 

‘The builders accidentally triggered the gas pipeline, and there was a gas leak 
on site. They’re making 

arrangements with the related departments, and we’ll need you here to sign 
it,” explained Adam. 

Charmine frowned. They triggered the gas pipeline? How was that possible? 

The Jordan Group’s builders had always been of the most professional, and 
they would usually not make 

such a major mistake. 

She had to go to the site and inspect it. 

After hanging up, she said to Anthony, “Go home, I need to sort out some 
work.” 

“Bring Luke along, he can help you,” offered Anthony. 

“No need,” Charmine turned him down, “I can handle it on my own. We must 
keep things as low-profile as 



possible in the following days,” she added as she buttoned up his shirt and 
fixed his black suit. Once done, 

she pushed him out of the room and ushered him as she walked, “Hurry, go! 
I’ll see you at night.” 1 

Anthony was unwilling to leave, but hearing those four words, ‘see you at 
night’, 

his expression softened a little. 

Just as he got to the tunnel, Anthony stopped and lowered his head to gently 

peck her forehead. “Remember to come at night,” he reminded her firmly. 

“Okay,” Charmine answered. 

After walking him out, she closed the tunnel door and went to get changed 

quickly. 

Kay had stationed about ten bodyguards around the villa’s perimeters early 
that 

morning. When they saw Charmine walking out, Kay went forward and 
lowered 

his head politely. “My apologies, everything that happened last 

night was due to our negligence. Please allow US to make it up to you.” 1 

While they were tasked to protect Charmine, she would do most of the work 

herself and thus they did not have any chance to step in. That was why they 

became less cautious. Never did they think Julian could find a blind spot and 

went in when they were idle in their conversations. 1 

“Wash my toilet for a week,” snapped Charmine. 

Wash her toilet? 



Kay’s face turned green. “You may even ask me to re-train at the base for a 

week! Can I not wash the toilet?” 1 

He absolutely hated washing the toilet! 

“No, this is an order. Get to it!” 

Charmine’s voice was stern. After saying that, she marched to the garage and 

drove away. 

What happened last night was severe, and she did not want that to happen for 
a 

second time. 

Professionals like Kay carried out important duties, and they had to be badly 

punished to reinforce alertness into their system. 

Alas, the aggrieved Kay could only wash the toilet… 

As Charmine drove out of the villa, she saw Anthony’s car by the fork of the 
Violet Residence’s road. 

For ventilation purposes, they did not close their windows. One could plainly 
see Anthony sitting with Waverly, 

and although Waverly intentionally kept her distance, the space inside the car 
was still narrow. 

They looked like a couple of a handsome man and a beautiful lady, and 
anyone would think they were a 

couple. Furthermore, they seemed extremely posh as if they were about to 
attend a banquet while Charmine 

drove alone, looking rather sad in comparison. 1 

When Waverly saw Charmine, her red lips gradually curled up as she greeted, 
“What a coincidence.” 



Three words, making her more elegant than usual. 

The way she looked at Charmine was like an upper class-woman looking at a 
lower class-woman. 

Charmine remained unperturbed as offered a stunning smile. “Not a 
coincidence. I came here to say a few 

things to my man.” 1 

With that, she looked past Waverly and said to Anthony who sat on the other 
side, “Husband darling, I want to 

have some blue cheese. Can you bring home some for me at night, please?” 
1 

Waverly’s originally elegant face froze for a second. 

Charmine asked Anthony to buy her the stinky blue cheese? 
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Charmine forget who Anthony was? She asked a man of such status to buy 
her some stinky blue cheese! 

Much to Waverly’s shock, Anthony obediently replied, “Okay.” 

One word, uttered gently and soothingly, potent with love. 

Waverly almost doubted her ears. One was daring enough to ask for it, and 
the other agreed unconditionally? 

Were they both intentionally rubbing it in her face? 1 

Seeing that Waverly was triggered, Charmine’s red lips curled up stunningly. 1 

She sped up and raced away, bold and arrogantly. 

Hah! Waverly wanted to show off Anthony to her? Well, hope she liked the 
taste of her own medicine! 

Luke, Anthony and Waverly’s designated driver that day, silently gave 
Charmine a thumbs up. 



Mrs. Bailey was indeed Mrs. Bailey. One would normally be upset upon 
seeing 

Waverly and Anthony sitting side by side, yet Charmine was able to rub it 
back 

at Waverly. Nicely done! 1 

Anthony’s eyes twinkled with mirth and love. This was indeed his woman. 

He said to Luke, “Ask Mr. Mozart to personally prepare a portion of blue 

cheese.” 

Waverly’s face stiffened. 

Mozart was the main chef of a Michelin restaurant and was then hired to 

become Anthony’s chef. 

He prepared with the finest ingredients, and just because of Charmine, 
Anthony 

would make Mozart prepare the cheap, stinky blue cheese? 

How…painfully triggering! 

At the Divine Bird’s construction site… 

Since they triggered the gas pipeline, the Jordan Group’s builders had to stop 
all 

work and move away from some hazards. 

The gas company sent their men over to fix it while the management team 

criticized and lambasted Adam and the rest. 

When Charmine arrived at the site, the person in charge said to her,” Director 

Jordan, it’s good that you came. Your company has always been highly 
spoken 



of by the association. Your work has been excellent all this while, which is why 

we never thought such a major accident to happen this time. This isn’t a small 

matter-things can get fatal if the gas leak poisoned the workers or caused an 

explosion.” 

‘Yes, we’ll investigate the cause of this and make an analytical report,” 

Charmine answered calmly, her eyes fixed on the triggered gas pipeline. 

It was just a small foundation base, and they usually would not dig so deeply-
the 

workers should have known about this. Why would they dig so deep? 

What Charmine did not notice was Amelia hid behind a big pillar not far away, 

her eyes gleaming with dark satisfaction. 3 

Charmine had mocked her so many times, treated her so badly, suffocated 
her, 

cut her out from work, and refused to help her regain her reputation. She 
would 

pay dearly this time! 

She signaled a worker on the second floor who then took out a lighter from his 

pocket and lit up the cigarette in his hand. 

After taking a deep breath, his eyes darkened as he tossed the still-lit 
cigarette 

butt. 

Below him was where Charmine and the rest were standing. Many of the 
people 

in charge as well as workers were there as well. 



The cigarette butt was falling right above them. 

Amelia, still hidden from sight, was smug. Charmine would not escape this 
time! 

Charmine and the rest were conversing when she spotted a cigarette butt 
falling from above. Her brows 

furrowed instantly. 

A cigarette butt? 

They were fixing the gas pipe in the area, and with so much gas leaked, there 
was a strong smell of gas in 

the air. 

An explosion would happen should the cigarette butt land on the underrepair 
gas pipe. 1 

It would end badly! 

When everyone saw the cigarette butt, they clenched their fists with their eyes 
widened, unable to react. 

It was at that split moment that Charmine spotted a red figure from the corner 
of her eyes, and putting two 

and two together, she lifted her long leg. 

Lifting her long leg at 180 degrees at one straight line, she swiftly kicked the 
cigarette butt in the air. 1 

Instantly, the cigarette butt flew in the direction where Amelia stood! 

Warning: My Mommy Is A Savage By Seeking A Peaceful Chapter 810-
Amelia anticipated a good show as she stood behind the pillar. Once the area 
exploded, Charmine standing 

so close to it would surely burn her face. 

Anthony would no longer want her then; Charmine would never be able to 
marry into the Bailey family. 



In her expectations, never did Amelia see it coming that cigarette butt was 
sent flying her way! 1 

Her pupils dilated as she stood on the spot, transfixed, and when she 
eventually reacted and wanted to run 

away, it was already too late. 

The cigarette butt landed on her feet, and it just so happened she wore a 
dress made of light material… 

Fwoosh! 

Due to the explosive gas, Amelia’s dress caught flame from the hems and 
went upward. 

“Aargh!” Amelia cried out loud in terror. She jumped up out of the pillar, 
reaching out to smack the flame away, 

but it only grew stronger and brighter. 1 

Hurt as the flame slowly consumed her, she dropped to the ground and rolled 
around. 

“Aargh!” She cried out loud in pain. 

Adam gaped in shock. “Amelia! Why’s she here?! Save her!” 

Someone instantly retrieved a fire extinguisher, but Charmine intercepted it 
and 

brought it toward where Amelia was. 

When Amelia saw her coming, she instantly growled out loud, “Save me! 
Hurry, 

save me! Argh…save me…!” 

The calm Charmine merely glared down at her and she seethed, “Speak: who 

made you do all of these?” 

“Nobody! Help me… Extinguish the fire!” Amelia cried out in pain, her voice 



hoarse from all her yelling. 

It merely took a while before her hair was ignited as well, but despite the 

daunting sight, Charmine showed no sympathy. 

If it was not for her quick reaction, so many people would have been dead or 

wounded on the site. 

How did Amelia turn so evil? 

She scoffed coldly, “Not telling? Alright, good luck!” 

With that said, Charmine turned and walked away. 

Amelia was burnt all over, and one could almost hear her skin sizzling. 4 

She was in so much pain, yet Charmine walked away from her just like that? 

She had the heart to refuse saving her? 

“Argh! Save me! I’ll tell you—I’ll tell you all! It was Max D’Cruz! He asked me 
to 

do this… He wanted to burn your face…argh! Save me! I can’t take it 
anymore!” 

she roared in pain. 

It was only then Charmine stopped walking. She turned back and sprayed the 

fire extinguisher at Amelia. 

Instantly, white smoke filled up the air as it eventually enveloped Amelia and 

extinguished the fire. 

Amelia laid on the ground, half of her hair burnt from the flame. Her flesh was 
burnt red all over as if covered 

in chili. 



Weak and unable to move, she stuttered as she growled through gritted teeth, 
“Charmine, you…you’ll pay for 

this…” 

Amelia would not have been wounded so badly had Charmine saved her 
much earlier, yet due to the delay, 

her skin must have been burned badly! 

The more she hated Charmine, the weaker her body was, and that was how 
Amelia passed out. 1 

“Send Amelia to Royal Hospital,” instructed Charmine calmly to the men,” and 
no one’s allowed to visit her 

without my permission. Furthermore, take in everyone on the second floor!” 

There were only two floors built with cement frames so far, and that meant the 
person who threw the cigarette 

butt must have been on the second floor. 

No matter who it was Amelia bribed, the person who dared to do such a 
harmful act must be punished! 

“Yes!” 

Some bodyguards carried the stretcher to carry Amelia away while some 
started to go upstairs to capture 

everyone. 

Under the instructions of Charmine, everything happened accordingly in order. 

All the people in charge of each department still felt terrified, and it was their 
luck that Charmine was present. 

Otherwise, with their slow reaction, everyone would have been hurt! 

 

 


